

Eclipse IDE WG Minutes - Dec 10, 2024

Agenda Topics	Moderator	
Approve Minutes of Nov 26, 2024 Meeting @Mark to send out when approved.	Mark	5
2025 - Program Plan & Budget - Approved <ul style="list-style-type: none"> https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1V_oppDwh2Ty3LjnSRVYPJirxTgCk9coszYhVdvutCLg/edit#slide=id.g306cadb7ed9_0_144 Current update on status. Revisit in the New Year when final budgets are defined. Discuss priorities in February F2F. Proposed date. February 12th 2025: agenda and attendees in Gitlab #46 	Thomas	10
Tasks for release management and overview. Release engineering insights, what is not obvious	Ed	20
Thomas regular steering committee update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Includes Dev Funding effort update GitLab Board and (Bi-Weekly Minutes) Includes updates from Community Mentors 	Thomas	10
Initiative 31 <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Update following the call? 	Heiko	5
Sponsorship revisited - dedicated session? Who is interested? <ul style="list-style-type: none"> At least ensure users are being asked more regularly - users updating for example. Promotion of the IDE?	Mark	10
AOB		

Minute Taking Roster

If you cannot attend the meeting, please arrange for your alternate to take over.

- ☐ Imran (25th June)
- ☐ Max / Johannes (23rd July)
- ☐ Sebastian / Yannic (20th August)
- ☐ Jörg / Hartwig (Sep 3)
- ☐ Martin (17th September)

- ☐ Olivier Prouvost
- ☒ ~~John (1st October)~~
- ☒ ~~Titouan (15th October)~~
- ☒ ~~Manuel / Frederic (12th November)~~
- ☒ ~~Manoj / Andrew (26 Nov)~~
- ☒ ~~Mark (10th December)~~

Attendees

Steering Committee Members:

Number of Seats 11 / Quorum is 50% of Committee / Passing a resolution is > 50% of quorum present

- **Manoj Palat** / Andrew Tram (IBM)
- **Sebastian Ratz** / Yannic Soethoff / Thomas (SAP)
- Manuel Bork / Frederic Ebelshäuser (Yatta)
- **Mark Goodchild** / William Riley (Renesas)
- Abdul Rahiman Imran / Ruediger / Harald Mackamul (Bosch)
- Johannes Matheis / Max Kramer (Vector)
- **Heiko Klare** (Planning Council Chair)
- **Titouan Vervack** / Mark Christiaens (Sigasi)
- **Jörg Kubitz** / Hartwig Brandl (SSI Schaefer)
- **Martin Lippert (VMware - Supporter Representative - Elected)**
- **Olivier Prouvost (new Committer Representative - Elected)**

Supporter Members:

- Remi Schnekenburger (EclipseSource)

Invited Guest:

- **John Dallaway** (Guest)

Other Attendees:

- **Thomas Froment** (Eclipse Foundation)
- Sharon Corbett (Eclipse Foundation)
- Thabang Mashologu (Eclipse Foundation)
- **Ed Merks** (Eclipse Foundation, Sim Rel Engineer)
- John Kellerman (Eclipse foundation, Cloud Dev Tools Program Manager)

- Hannes Wellmann (Guest, Eclipse IDE community Mentor)
- Ruediger Hillenbrand (ETAS)

Minutes for Dec 10, 2024

Approve Minutes of November 26, 2024 Meeting

- *Motion: Approve Minutes of November 26, 2024. Jorg moves and Mark seconds. No objection to unanimous approval.*

RESOLVED, the Steering Committee unanimously approved the Minutes of November 26 2024.

Program plan and budget approved as it is.

Anticipating the similar setup to before with the hybrid session at the end. Thomas intends to set up meetings ahead of time to get priorities for members not able to travel.

Ed presents his session on SimRel and other work and what is involved and what has been improved.

Ed's role is important for problem prevention. Works hard on getting ahead of possible future problems. E.g. #2623 and Java 24 problems.

Jorg has some big concerns regarding only Ed knowing this work.

Thomas: Follow up on Initiative 31. 4 companies in our pipeline and 8 new companies not known so far. In addition 12 people are interested in contributing. This is a good result following the call. Thomas has added some new tags to the pipeline board to help track interest areas such as Initiative 31 and Marketplace contributor, etc.

Planning council priorities:

GTK work is important but cannot fund it from inside the WG. Companies need to jump in and assist.

<https://github.com/eclipse-ide> entry point for new contributors. Work in progress but lots of useful content on this space. We should communicate more on this.

Initiative 31 had 2 additional attendees in the weekly meeting.

GTK4 support - most people are interested in Skia. So companies that need this really need to step up.

Sponsorship - idea to have another call to discuss this in detail.

Mark keen to join this.

Sebastian: Frequency of the page popping up?

Thomas reminds us to discuss this as Individual sponsorship?

Manoj would like to join, Ed too.

Feedback from the Foundation on the donation rate. What has changed and when?

Ed has changed to open the Foundation sponsorship page for this release.

Thomas will start to cover this on a quarterly update report..

Different currencies and analyzing the data is needed.

Thomas will set up a call for sponsorship. Invite everyone and see who is interested.

Next meeting in 2 weeks is cancelled as it is Christmas.

AOB:

Jorg: Multiple repositories where it is hard to commit anything. Out of memory issues and so on.

Everyone that commits needs to keep the system healthy too.

Thomas: Targeted action? Committer mailing list?